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Technology School Board Report 
10/17/2017 
 

 ShoreTel phones have been delivered and installed and the system has been configured 
with a canned auto attendant.  Phone extensions remain the same, as do the main lines for 
every building.  The direct lines for classrooms and offices had to change because of the 
change in service.  All services are up and running with special thanks to Jackie 
Hernandez and our student intern.  Customization and changes to the system will 
continue on an as needed basis.  TDS will be cutting off the old system shortly. 

 Replacement of the camera system at WLCS is scheduled for Friday 10/20/2017.  This 
system is the same as the one installed at LCS and FRES.  This change will allow all 
three systems to work together and replaces an existing system that is at least 15 years 
old. 

 The Environmental Control System for FRES and WLCS was reconfigured to work with 
our new fiber optic network.  This change was accomplished with assistance of our 
vendor, Control Tech, and allows for easier access to the system and increased security.    

 I am investigating several grant opportunities brought to my attention that focus on 
school security and technology infrastructure upgrades.  My intent is to apply for these 
grant funds and if we are eligible, we may see additional funds early in 2018. 

 There is a training scheduled for Para Educators on the early release day Tuesday 
10/31/2017.  The topics will revolve around advanced use of chromebooks with students 
and other google tools.  Feedback will be collected and shared with the board.    

 
Respectfully, 
 
Kevin P. Verratti 
Director of Technology 
SAU #63 
 


